
From: Chris Bryant <cbryant@ohfc.com>  
Sent: Friday, May 25, 2018 5:07 PM 
To: Marisa Button <Marisa.Button@floridahousing.org> 
Cc: Hugh Brown <Hugh.Brown@floridahousing.org>; 'Trey.Price@floirdahousing.org' 
<Trey.Price@floirdahousing.org> 
Subject: Comments on Proposed Rules 67-21.031(2) and 67-48.031(2) 
 

Dear Marisa- 
 
On behalf of The CED Companies and related entities that own and operate tax credit-
restricted affordable housing developments, I am submitting comments concerning 
portions of the proposed rules relating to the Qualified Contract application process (67-
21.031(2) and 67-48.031(2)). The comments are contained in the attached letter which I 
submitted to the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee on Thursday, May 24.    
 
Please consider these comments and supporting documents as written material 
submitted to the agency within 21 days of the date of publication of the notices of 
proposed rules in the May 8, 2018 Florida Administrative Register, pursuant to Section 
120.54(3)(d), Fla. Stat.   
 
We request that the Corporation reconsider those portions of the referenced proposed 
rules which purport to define or impose “intent,” and particularly “good faith intent to 
sell,” on Owners who initiate the Qualified Contract process. We believe these 
provisions are invalid as exceeding the Corporation’s statutory authority, contravening 
the law implemented, and being arbitrary and capricious.  
 
Further, we are concerned that a presumption of “good faith intent to sell” could result in 
a determination by the Corporation that an Owner who chose not to sell would be acting 
in “bad faith.” It is not difficult to imagine the Corporation then taking the position that an 
Owner and made a “material misrepresentation” when the Owner initiated the Qualified 
Contract application process without intent to necessarily sell the Development. We are 
all well aware of the potential consequences for Owners who are accused of “material 
misrepresentation.”   
 
The federal statutory and regulatory scheme contemplates that Owners may (and must) 
initiate the Qualified Contract process in order to exercise their rights to terminate the 
affordability restrictions on tax credit-financed properties. The intent to terminate 
affordability restrictions is a right of owners under the Code and the IRS regulations, 
and is a valid and lawful purpose behind a Qualified Contract application.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of our comments, and we are hopeful that this can be 
resolved through revision of the proposed rules.       
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M. Christopher Bryant, Attorney at Law 
Oertel, Fernandez, Bryant & Atkinson, P.A. 
2060 Delta Way  |  P.O. Box 1110  |  Tallahassee, Florida 32302-1110 
Telephone: (850) 521-0700  |  Fax: (850) 521-0720  |  Mobile: (850) 544-5302 
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